THE UNIVERSAL HOUSE OF JUSTICE DEPARTMENT OF THE SECRETARIAT

30 July 2000

Transmitted electronically

To all National Spiritual Assemblies

Dear Bahá'í Friends,

Further to our letter of 22 May 2000 which shared with you copies of a new compilation prepared by the Research Department at the Bahá'í World Centre entitled "The Importance of Obligatory Prayer and Fasting", we wish to inform you that, owing to the discovery of an error in the transcription of the Arabic text, a correction has now been authorized to the translation of the sentence commencing on line 9 of page 27. It should read:

I swear by Thy might, O my God, that my lamentations have constrained my Pen, and, verily, the cry of my heart hath seized the reins from my hands.

Kindly ensure that this revision is included in any copies or translations of the work that you produce for the friends.

With loving Bahá'í greetings,

Department of the Secretariat

cc: The Hands of the Cause of God International Teaching Centre Boards of Counsellors Counsellors